September ___, 2017
 Chief Scott

President Turman

Vice President Mazzucco

Commissioner DeJesus

Commissioner Ong Hing

Commissioner Hirsch

Commissioner Melara

Commissioner Marshall

Police Commission Office

San Francisco Police Headquarters

1245 3rd Street

San Francisco, CA 94158

Dear Chief and Commissioners,
I am writing to express my opposition to Tasers. Our city is home to many people who are vulnerable to the negative impacts of this weapon; we are in the middle of a public health crisis, our unhoused neighbors are disproportionately African American and at least one-third of the population suffers from mental illness, addictive disorders or both.   In addition, as our people are forced to live outdoors due to their destitution, they come in constant police contact. 
An Electronic Controlled Weapon may seem more humane than a bullet but Tasers will not replace guns in the hands of our officers – as they are not to be used in situations that the department defines as requiring lethal force. Tasers are intermediate force weapons, and this weapon would instead replace mace and batons with a more dangerous weapon. In other cities, 90% of the 1,000 people killed by Tasers were unarmed and many were in the throes of a mental crisis.  In cities around California, officer involved fatalities increased after these weapons were introduced.  
Our officers need the tools to respond to situations effectively without harming public trust or the members of the public themselves.  These tools include crisis intervention teams, training in de-escalation and the use of time and distance when dealing with the public. Introducing a new weapon is the opposite directions.  

Of the last five officers involved fatalities that have taken place in San Francisco, four of the individuals were homeless. I fear that if SFPD is given these new weapons that the most vulnerable amongst us will be the ones harmed.

For these reasons, we strongly urge you to oppose this policy. Say no to Tasers

Sincerely,
(Your name)
